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STAFF REPORT 

 

IN CONSIDERATION OF ORDINANCE NO. 18-1424 FOR THE PURPOSE OF 

COORDINATING COMPREHENSIVE PLANS REGARDING THE URBAN 

SERVICE BOUNDARY BETWEEN THE CITIES OF PORTLAND AND 

BEAVERTON     

 

              

 

Date: July 12, 2018 Prepared by:  Roger Alfred, Senior Assistant Attorney 

 

PROPOSED ACTION 

 

Adoption of Ordinance No. 18-1424 regarding the location of the urban service boundary between the 

City of Portland and the City of Beaverton and coordination of the cities’ comprehensive plans.  

 

BACKGROUND 

 

Metro is assigned authority by ORS 195.025(1) to act as the coordinating body for land use planning 

activities among all cities and counties within its jurisdiction. In the early 1990s, the cities of Portland and 

Beaverton and Washington County were involved in a dispute regarding which jurisdiction should 

provide urban services in certain unincorporated urban areas in Washington County.  

 

In its coordination role, Metro convened a settlement discussion among the county, the cities, special 

districts, and other stakeholders that resulted in agreement on an urban service boundary map depicting 

which jurisdiction would provide urban services and planning for which areas. That urban service 

boundary map was adopted by the Metro Council in 1997 in Ordinance No. 96-665C.  

 

Over the last 20 years, conditions have changed and the two cities have determined that several areas that 

were previously designated to be served by one city would be more efficiently served by the other. 

Therefore, in 2017 the two cities and Metro entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) that 

revised the 1997 urban service boundary map and transferred responsibility for providing urban services to 

certain areas from one city to the other.  

 

In the IGA the cities agreed to adopt amendments to their comprehensive plan maps consistent with the 

revised urban service boundary, and Metro agreed to formally recognize that the revised comprehensive 

plan maps are coordinated and to assign planning authority to each city consistent with the revised urban 

service boundary.  

 

The cities have now adopted ordinances amending their comprehensive plans to reflect the new urban 

service boundary, and this ordinance fulfills Metro’s obligations under the IGA by recognizing that the 

comprehensive plans of the two cities are coordinated under state law, and by assigning future planning 

responsibilities to each city consistent with the revised urban service boundary map.     

 

ANALYSIS/INFORMATION 

 

Known Opposition: There is no opposition.    

 

Legal Antecedents: ORS 195.025, ORS 268.380, Metro Ordinance No. 96-665C 
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Anticipated Effects: The adoption of Ordinance No. 18-1424 provides Metro’s recognition that the 

comprehensive plans of the two cities are coordinated under state law, and assigns future planning 

responsibilities to each city consistent with the revised urban service boundary map.     

 

Budget Impacts: There is no budget impact. 

 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends adoption of Ordinance No. 18-1424. 

  

 

 

 


